
 

                 St. Cianan’s Parish, Duleek 

                       11th – 18th October  2020 

         Twenty eighth Sunday in ordinary time    

       

Fr. John Conlon P.P.    Duleek Masses: Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 10:00 a.m. 
Parochial House,           (except when Funeral No 10 a.m. Mass Funeral Mass 11a.m.) 
Duleek,                Bellewstown Masses: Wednesday 10.00 a.m. 

Co. Meath.     Duleek Weekend Masses: Saturday Vigil 7:30 p.m. 
087-9762227     Duleek Sundays: 9:00 a.m. & 12 noon.    
      Bellewstown Sundays: 10:00 a.m. 
Parish Office,     
Parochial House,           Baptisms are celebrated every weekend in Duleek or 
Duleek,                Bellewstown on Saturday at 5p.m. 

Co. Meath.   And every Sunday in Duleek only after the 12 Midday Mass 
041-9823205      
       Please contact the Parish Office to make a booking and collect             
       your Booking Form.                             
       Marriages may be booked at the Parish Office 041-9823205 or 
       email duleekparish@gmail.com      
 
 

 DULEEK    

                          
 

   Saturday Vigil  7.30pm   Mass for May & Joe Bird; Nicko Coleman; Margaret Molloy.   
      

Sunday            9.00am Mass for Christine Clinton; Thomas Clinton and Deceased  

  Family; Frank & Bridget Keogh. 
   
                       12 Noon    Mass for Derek Gallagher Months Memory. 
       
Monday  10.00am    No Mass  - NO Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament.                     
Tuesday  10.00am    Mass for Michael Curran   

Wednesday     10.00am No Mass   
Thursday        10.00am    Mass    
Friday             10.00am  Mass  
 

Saturday       11.00am   Funeral Mass    
                                                                                                                                     

  Saturday Vigil  7.30pm Mass for Emmett Corrigan 1st Anniversary; 
  Billy, Aine, Patricia and Mary Rose O’Connor.  
 

Sunday            9.00am Mass for Tina McNally. 
 
                        12 Noon Mass for Ann Faulkner; Mary Weldon. 
 
      

 
BELLEWSTOWN     

   
Sunday 10.00am     Mass   
   

Monday 10.00am     No Mass     
Tuesday         10.00am      No Mass  

Wednesday 10.00am  Mass for Alice (Bob) Callaghan. 
Thursday  10.00am     No Mass   

   Friday 10.00am     No Mass   
    

Sunday 10.00am     Mass for Margaret Hurley 1st Anniversary. 
 
 

         

ALL PUBLIC CHURCH MASSES HAVE 
CEASED; FR JOHN WILL CONTINUE 

TO SAY DAILY MASS PRIVATELY 
FOR THE ABOVE INTENTIONS.    

 
 

 
 
Communion Calls 
in the Parish fall on 
the First Friday of 
every month. 

 
Office Hours: 
Tuesday to Friday 
10 a.m. to 5 
p.m._______ 
 
Local Society of 
St. Vincent de 
Paul are available 
087-0931068 or 
regional office 
Trinity Street, 

Drogheda 041-
9835914______ 
 
AA Society meets 
every Wednesday 
night at 7.30pm in 
the Prayer Rooms. 
 
Gamblers 
Anonymous 
meetings are now 

being held in 
Ashbourne. Contact 
Arthur 0879771142 
for details. 

 
Pioneer Meetings 
second Monday 

of the month at 
8:00 p.m. in the 
Prayer Rooms. 

 
Accord Drogheda 
– offers 
relationship 
counselling Pre 

Marriage courses 
041-9843860 
Monday to Friday.  

 
Cura: provides a 
range of support to 
women dealing 

with an unplanned 
pregnancy  
including 
pregnancy testing 
and counselling 
support and 
information on 
social welfare and 
other entitlements 
042-9335733 
  
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We welcome into the community of Christ;    
Darragh Thomas Collins, Milltown, 
Bellewstown 

 
Please remember in your prayers the repose 
of the souls of Noel Sherry, Bellewstown & 

formally of Kilcullen;  
Ciaran Healy, Lunderstown, Duleek. 

 
The Parish List of the Dead Envelopes are now 
ready for delivery to all the homes in the 
Parish. Will those of you who generously give 
your time to deliver them please call to collect 

the envelopes for your area in the Parish Office. 
 

FREE Five Week Basic iPhone, iPad, Tablet and 
Smartphone class commencing in Meath 
shortly.  Numbers will be limited to make it possible 
to practice social distancing and adhere to 

guidelines.  Please call Angela at Meath Partnership 
on 046 9280790 to book a place. 
  
Irish Wheelchair Organisation - For the first time 
in 30 years, Irish Wheelchair Association has 
cancelled our annual street collection to protect the 
health and safety of the public, our volunteers and 

the people we support from the risks of COVID-19.  
We rely entirely on the generosity of the public to 
fund our wheelchair accessible buses, which are a 
lifeline for connecting people who cannot access 
public transport, to our services. Our children’s 
sports clubs, community centres and many other 

vital services.  As we sadly cancelled our street 

collection, we are asking people, if they can afford it, 
to make a donation on https://www.iwa.ie/stuck/ 

 

The Feel Good Project – Due to new restrictions in 
place, Meditation with Monique is cancelled for the 
month of October. 
 
Library Service Update - Under level 3 
restrictions, libraries are not accessible to the 
public for browsing. However, the Contact and 

Collect Service is available in all libraries.  Please 
contact your local library by email or telephone 
during normal opening hours to find out more.  
Access our eLibrary by email or telephone during 
normal opening hours to find out more. Access our 
ELibrary Services – ebooks, eaudiobooks, 

emagazines & online newspapers – anytime with 
your library card number. For a full list of branches 
and contact details please visit www.meathlibraries.ie 
  
Team Hope Shoebox Appeal are asking people to 
donate gift-filled shoeboxes for children affected by 
poverty ONLINE. You will be able to build your own 

shoebox online for €20 and get creative with activity 
sheets, which can be coloured in and uploaded with 
your donation to tell the child who gets your box a 
little more about you! Please see www.teamhope.ie 
for more information. 
 
SVP St Cianan's offer to assist those in our 

community who are experiencing hardship or 
difficulties. Contact the helpline on 087-0931068. 

 
Duleek Boys and Girls Schools are now accepting 

enrolments for 2021/2022 school year. Please 
contact Boys School 041-9823539 or Girls School  
041-9823632. There is also a short enrolment video 
now available on the school and parish website. 
 
DuleekBellewstown GFC Drive In Bingos  

Due to the recent increased restrictions, we are sorry 

to announce that we are cancelling our Drive In 
Bingos until the restrictions are eased.  
We acknowledge the tremendous support and all who 
are involved in making the Bingos as successful as 
they have been and we look forward to renewing our 
relationship with all of our patrons when conditions 
permit. 

 
COVID-19 Support Line for Older People  
ALONE manage a national support line and additional 
supports for older people who have concerns or are 
facing difficulties relating to the outbreak of COVID-
19 (Coronavirus).The support line is open seven days 

a week, 8am - 8pm, by calling 0818 222 024.  
 

DULEEK PARISH OFFICE OPENING HOURS 
Monday CLOSED, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

and Friday opened from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. and 

closed 1 – 2 p.m. for Lunch.  Please note the office 

is now open all day Friday. 

 

  

 

 

As you will have heard by now, the 

Government has decided to impose level three 

restrictions on the whole country from midnight 

Tuesday 6th October.  Unfortunately, there are 

a number of implications for ourselves in that 

development. 

1. All Church services will cease at level 

three. 

2. A maximum of twenty-five people may 

attend funeral services. 

3. A maximum of twenty-five people may 

attend wedding services. 

4. Travel, other than essential services and 

work, is confined to one’s own county. 

5. Baptisms will be postponed at level 

three as gatherings other than weddings 

or funerals are not permitted in church 

or indoors. 

This development is most unfortunate but 

everyone’s safety must come first and I look 

forward to seeing you share in the liturgies in 

our Church once restrictions are lifted. 

The Parish Office will remain open from 

Tuesday  - Friday 10am to 5pm (closed 1-2pm 

for lunch) and I will continue to say private 

Masses for any intentions that have already 

been booked. 

I am also delighted to announce that a new 

Parish Website has been set up and will feature 

the Parish Bulletin, Mass Readings and online 

notices. You can access the website at 

www.duleekbellewstownparish.com 

I will continue to pray for you all and your 

families safety.  Wishing you all every blessing. 

Fr John 

 

 

https://www.iwa.ie/stuck/
http://www.meathlibraries.ie/
http://www.teamhope.ie/
http://www.duleekbellewstownparish.com/


 

 
 

 
  

  

 

 
 

      


